
 

 

Heritage Statement 

Pigott Room, British Library 

Introduction: 

This Heritage Statement has been prepared and submitted on behalf of The British Library, to provide 

justification for the following development: 

“Internal works to erect one sign and one light fitting above the entrance to the Pigott 

Room study suite.” 

The proposal and location: 

The proposed sign and light fitting will be implemented above the entrance to the Pigott Room Study 

Suite, which is located within an internal central area of the British Library within the Manuscripts 

Reading Room. This is not considered to be an architecturally significant room or location in the library, 

whilst covered by the wider listing of the building, it is not specifically acknowledged as a significant 

location in Historic England’s full listing for the building. 

The sign comprises individual cast bronze letters, measuring up to 85mm in height. The letters will state 

the name of the study suite “The Pigott Family Manuscript Study Suite” in a typeface which is consistent 

with other signs used throughout the library.  

With regard to the fixing of the proposed light fitting and signage, whilst there will be a requirement to 

drill into both the ceiling and wall, the proposed method of fixing and required works are the same as 

the process used elsewhere in the library to implement signs and light fittings and will not be intrusive. 

Therefore, the proposed works, in this internal part of the library are considered to be appropriate and 

will have a no substantial impact on the listed building. 

Policy considerations: 

The proposed development is compliant with both National and Local Planning Policy, as set out below. 

Section 12 of the NPPF (2012) sets out the approach to be taken for the consideration of Listed 

Buildings, of particular relevance are Paragraphs 132 and 133 which seek to protect heritage assets 

(inclusive of Grade I listed buildings) by resisting the approval of planning applications which will lead 

to substantial harm to or total loss of significance of an asset. In line with these requirements, substantial 

weight has been given to the conservation of The British Library and it is considered that this minor 

internal alteration to the listed building will have no substantial impact on or loss of the significance of 

the heritage asset. 

Policy D2 (Heritage and Conservation) of Camden’s Local Plan (adopted 03 July 2017) seeks to 

preserve and enhance Camden’s heritage assets and their settings. In accordance with the policy 

requirements, this proposal does not result in the loss of, or substantial harm to the designated heritage 

asset, affect the preservation and will not cause harm to the special architectural or historic interest of 

the listed building. 

Conclusion 

Overall, the proposed signage and light fitting will cause no substantial harm or impact to the listed 

building and will not affect the setting or character of the specific internal area of building. There will be 

no impact on the fabric of the building and the non-intrusive proposed works are consistent with those 

which have been undertaken elsewhere in the library. 


